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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Physical Environment Committee
STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	8
	Name:
	Arthur Thornbury

	Proposed No.:
	2009-0638
	Date:
	December 8, 2009

	Invited:
	Chuck Sawyer, Supervisor, Research and Management Information Section, Transit Division


SUBJECT
Proposed Ordinance 2009-0638 would extend elements of the Puget Pass regional fare agreement during the transition to ORCA fare media. 
SUMMARY
The Executive is requesting authorization for the Transit Division to enter into an interlocal agreement with its Puget Pass partners to extend the existing business account provisions through the end of 2010. The current agreement expires on December 31, 2009 and the Transit Division expected to replace all of its Puget Passes with ORCA Passes by then; but conversion of its business customers and school districts is behind schedule.
BACKGROUND
The original Regional Fare Agreement between King County Metro, Pierce Transit, Sound Transit, Community Transit and Everett Transit was signed in 1999. It created the Puget Pass in various denominations usable on any of the systems and it established the methodology for distributing pass sale revenues among the five agencies. The Regional Fare Agreement was renewed in 2002 and extended in 2007 for two more years to coincide with the shift to the ORCA Pass which began implementation in the summer of 2009. 
The Transit Division has over 1,200 business accounts for selling passes to employers as well as pass accounts with four school districts. Transitioning these to ORCA passes is complicated by the fact that contracts are tailored to the needs of individual employers and expire at different times during the year.  Delays in the start-up of the ORCA program contributed to the extended transition period by delaying the start of conversations with Metro’s business clients. Extension of the Puget Pass program will result in approximately 50,000 Puget Passes remaining in use until the transition to the ORCA pass is complete. 
This legislation would extend, without change, only those Puget Pass provisions related to business accounts, which includes school districts, and only through 2010.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0638
2. Executive Letter of Transmittal, dated November 19, 2009

3. Attachment A, Business Account Puget Pass Agreement
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